Arts and Humanities Division Meeting
November 2, 2021, 10am-11:30am

Present: Paula Carns, Karen Huck, Kirstin Johnson (chair), Kate Lambaria, Emilee Mathews, Matthew Roberts, Geoff Ross, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, 
Not Present: Courtney Becks, Siobhan McKissic, Marek Sroka
Minutes: Kate Lambaria
[bookmark: _Hlk83715914]Agenda
1. (5 mins) Approve minutes from October meeting 
a. No comments, approved
2. (25 mins) Start conversation regarding FY23 planning
a. How to address the 3.5% cut for FY23; clarification was provided on what is being considered for the reduction – everything but endowments, so 0 (firm) and 9 (recurring) funds along with random 12 funds 
b. Approaches may vary by division (unit by unit, or one unit taking a larger proportion of cuts to benefit others, etc.)
c. Discussion about standing orders on 9 funds to see if this can help 
i. Kirstin/MPAL has done this for the mu9 fund so it’s truly serials, although some lingering mono contins need to be addressed. Process involved working closely with both vendors and acquisitions and will result in moving funds around
ii. Celestina is considering this for HPNL funds
d. Discussion on how to proceed (individually, collaboratively, etc.)
i. If someone is willing to offer up a “large sacrifice,” this could benefit other funds as well
ii. Many databases are interdisciplinary (within A&H and other disciplines) – one fund deciding to cut could impact other disciplines (IBZ given as example), so discussion will be needed
iii. Tom is considering microfilm subscriptions to major national newspapers (almost $100,000) since it doesn’t make sense for all major research libraries to collect these if we can get through ILL – Tom may contact BTAA about doing this collaboratively
e. Paula shared information about a GA project developing an internal database of titles on 9 funds in LLL and tracking how often they actually publish/send those titles
3. (<30 mins) 10:30am David Ward and Jen-chien Yu regarding the Student Space Needs Task Force
a. Task Force is looking at student-focused study spaces and they will need a divisional representative 
i. Need folks to run assessments around a variety of library spaces (how are they used, presented to students/faculty, etc.)
ii. Looking at inclusivity of spaces and is there room for improvement (in collaboration with Victor and others)
iii. Initiated by the impact of UGL closing, but focus is Library-wide (not just UGL/Main)
iv. This is not part of the assessment team – it’s a separate initiative with a goal of not assessing in a vacuum
b. Discussion on re-engaging students with library spaces
i. Stats are down across libraries
ii. Students aren’t as willing to leave their bubbles due to pandemic and other personal reasons (health, stress, depression, etc.)
iii. How do we better market these spaces (we’re all asked to market our own thing – is there a way to do this more collectively?)
iv. College of LAS is doing promotional videos of HPNL, LLL, IAS
c. What is being assessed and what is the desired outcome? 
i. David Ward shared charge
ii. “Study” spaces is the common theme across, but also other services students would interact with within the spaces
iii. Task force primarily engaged in information gathering ending in recommendations (terminology that students would actually use, what they’re looking for in spaces), looking at service quality and needs and if they’re being met across the Library
iv. Most space assessment to date has been quantitative or one-off qualitative assessments in individual units, not replicated across the libraries
d. Why division representation? 
i. All unit heads isn’t feasible due to scheduling, but this provides opportunity for folks interested in the questions to participate and then share/coordinate with the division when additional assistance/feedback is needed
e. Other groups to consider: graduate students (change perception of it being based on undergrad library); library employees and how we think of spaces or how we might use them (teaching spaces, public event spaces) 
i. Important to identify gap in alignment between library employee and student perceptions of spaces
f. Jen shared information on the student panel idea – pull participants from DMI so that we have both library and non-library users involved; group of students willing to participate in library focused studies (space, website, etc.), student ambassadors would help with this as well
g. How to handle nominations for the task force?
i. Kirstin will put call to division for interest
4. resume FY23 conversation, (end by 11:30am)
a. Matt shared information about funds received from UGL migration 
i. UGL used for GA collection development project, but no additional human resources provided with funds
ii. Modeled reduction across all his 9 and 0 funds, would still be less than what he received from UGL – could possibly support other subjects
iii. Paula shared that LLL will be getting a new staff person who could assist with collection development
b. What about endowment funds (who has them? could they take a larger cut to their 9 and 0 funds and cover with endowment funds?)
c. Proposed process:
i. Kirstin will create shared master list of subject areas/reduction targets/plans
ii. Everyone will add funds and amount needed for 3.5% reduction, along with ideas for how they will cover it (cancellations, reduction from 0 funds only, etc.)
iii. Kirstin will send reminder to everyone before submitting our tentative plan to Tom by the Tuesday, November 23rd deadline
Updates
1. Celestina, Kirstin, Matt, and Paula will be meeting with Dean Wilkin on 11/9 to discuss the proposed Senate committee on library collections. Stay tuned for outcomes of that and next steps!
2. Collaborative collection development opportunities {discussion ongoing via email in October/November}
a. Oxford Handbooks and Cambridge Companions
3. Committee updates
a. AC—none—AC canceled again in October
b. LSSC—Karen provided via email
We mostly spoke of two issues 
1. Inclusive governance – there is a push by the task force to get a feel of what people want/how much participation are folks willing to help in this process.  The feeling is that if there is nothing broken, no need to fix it.  But if folks do have input/ideas and want to help, then the task force wants to hear about it.  Great to let ALL staff/grad students know to get into a discussion group if at all interested – there are still a couple more being offered.
1. Security guards – mostly a discussion about whether we want more security in library since staffing is already short or whether it might be better to rely on campus security and 911 for support.  Ultimately we decided to inform EC that we were discussing security in the library, especially with the upcoming UGL integration which will bring more people into closer contact, which often brings with it more conflict.  

c. CDC—will be incorporated with the FY23 discussion above
Parking Lot
Joint initiatives with Area Studies Division (vis- à-vis building project)

